Lake Mansfield Improvement Task Force Meeting Minutes: Monday JULY 11 2016 8:30 AM Location: Town Hall 2nd floor meeting room (334 Main Street, Town Hall)

<u>Task Force members in attendance:</u> Christine Ward, Joe Sokul, Gaetan Lachance, Bill Cooke, Dale Abrams, Brandee Nelson, Deb Phillips, Kathy Plungis, Chris Rembold (ex-officio) and Amy Pulver, Planning Board Admin

- CR to email abbreviated version to LMITF as well as post it on the Town's web site.
- DPW updates Pictures of 7/4 garbage collection over flowing. The area needs additional trash cans. Maybe one in the changing areas. Lake garbage pickup is not included in the overtime trash pickup. Litter was all over the grounds.
 - BN No dumpster people will take advantage of it.
 - KP Will have Parks Comm vote for a bear proof container
 - o CW LMA can help with a monetary donation
- LMA 12 11 year old boys from Eisner painted picnic tables
 - o Greenagers coming this week in cooperation with LMA to volunteer in Forest. They'll be weeding the trail and working on Christian Hill Road Trail Entrance
 - o Yoga at the lake 10-12 people MWF in the mornings
 - o E.coli testing Lake Mansfield is looking good
 - O Phragmites are back, a notice was sent to Gaetan for ConComm action
 - o Someone has cut a trail into the Forest from Dehon RD, ConComm alerted to this violation
- Report CW & CR did site visit with the Selectboard and KZLA team last week
 - o This week Parks Comm & the Planning board will discuss report, CW & CR will attend
 - GL ConComm last week voted in unanimous favor with 1 abstention. All agreed this was right for the conservation issues
- Selectboard Meeting set for Wednesday July 27thTime and place are yet to be decided
 - BN Advertise the meeting if you intend to be the public event.
 - CR to do outreach to the Record, the Edge, the Newsletter, the Shopper's Guide
 - Reports are available online and at the libraries
 - DA The group of concerned citizens have not necessarily looked at all the components, they're
 focused only on the road space. We may need to do more outreach.
 - BN Can the PR be proactive in that message?
- Citizens Speak

- Mary Schoenfeld, Lake Mansfield Lane: For many years he has seen the various seasons, traffic etc. Commends the whole process. Has been reading the editorials. Concerned about 1 way vs. 2 way because it will be harder to get back and forth to the beach. Part of the education process should be bilingual. Have to offer solutions to people on how to change their ways, how to accommodate the change. It impacts a lot of people. Remember that some people who signed petition did understand the range of issues.
- Meeting adjourned at 9:30
- Next meeting September 9th at 8:30 am

wpulm-Respectfully submitted,